
 

 

 

 

18 December 2018 

 

Committee Secretary 

Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee 

PO Box 6100 

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600 

 

By email: legcon.sen@aph.gov.au 

 

Dear Committee Secretary, 

 

Re: Federal Circuit and Family Court of Australia Bill 2018; Federal Circuit and Family Court of 

Australia (Consequential Amendments and Transitional Provisions) Bill 2018 

 

On 12 December 2018, Rape & Domestic Violence Services Australia (R&DVSA) gave evidence to the 

Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee at a public hearing in regards to the 

above Bills. 

 

I would like to issue a correction in relation to the evidence which I provided the Committee. 

 

During the hearing, I noted to the Committee that law reform initiatives often involve significant 

delays in implementation. By way of example, I referenced the National Domestic Violence Order 

Scheme. I noted that the Scheme was a recommendation made by the Australian Law Reform 

Committee and the New South Wales Law Reform Commission in their 2010 report, ‘Family Violence 

– A National Legal Response.’ I told the Committee that eight years later, the reform had still not 

been implemented. 

 

It has since come to my attention that in fact, the National Domestic Violence Order scheme has 

recently been implemented and commenced operation on 25 November 2017. All Domestic 

Violence Orders (DVOs) issued in an Australian state or territory from this date are now 

automatically recognised and enforceable nationally.  

 

I apologise for misleading the Committee on this point.  

 






